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WEEKLY MESSAGE OF THE VIRGIN MARY, ROSE OF PEACE, TRANSMITTED IN the Light-Nucleus
of Figueira in São Paulo, Brazil, TO THE VISIONARY FRIAR ELÍAS DEL SAGRADO CORAZÓN DE
JESÚS

My dear children of Sao Paulo,

I rejoice to meet you again gathered in the Love of My Son in this Sacred House of God, permeated
with the experiences of service and charity, experiences of awakening and of openness to learn to
love the Plan of God.

Today, I am here with you, especially to begin the new cycle of the Light-Nucleus in São Paulo, a
preparatory cycle for the times of emergency, but above all for the welcoming of suffering souls.

Dear children, for this reason, from now on, I ask you to open your hearts and minds, to let
yourselves be guided towards what is foreseen for this point of Light, so that it may happen as God
needs it.

Behold, My children, the coming time of renewal, of a renewal that needs to begin first in each one
of you, so that it may then be reflected in this Sacred House, blessed by Me, time and again.

My children, I ask you, in this new cycle of renewal of the Sacred Light-Nucleus, to take the first
step in faith, in trust and mainly in the opening of the heart. In this way, the Purpose that needs to be
concretized here will be shown and manifested.

This Sacred Nucleus in the city of São Paulo is essential, decisive and important for the mission that
it fulfills in the Plan of the Eternal Father. For this reason, My beloved children, I am here, once
again as Mother of Sao Paulo, to encourage all of you, without exception, to enter this new stage of
the Light-Nucleus.

From now on, My dear children, with all My Heart I wish you a very good beginning of this cycle.

I thank you for responding to My call!

Who blesses you,

 

Your Mother, the Virgin Mary, Rose of Peace


